
         
  Engineering Department    1376 E. Ninth Street    Alamogordo, New Mexico 88310    Ph (575) 439-4235  FAX (575) 439-4343 

 
 

June 6, 2022 
 
To: All Bidders/Plan Holders 
 
Re: Addendum 1 
 Public Works Bid No. 2022-003 
 Digital LED Electronic Message Center Signs 
 
Addendum Number 1 is issued to provide responses to written questions.  The date, time, and location 
of the BID OPENING remains unchanged. 
 

1. Question - Can you please advise if a NM Contractor’s license number is a mandatory 
requirement for a bid? 
Answer – Yes, an ES1 license is required. 

 
2. Question – Can a Watchfire message board be substituted for Optec/Daktronics units?  

Answer – Watchfire is approved as an acceptable equivalent to the specified minimum level of 
quality. 

 
3. Question – In regards to the NITS on the specification of the message boards.  Is 7000 

acceptable?  Most older boards output 10,000 NITS but newer boards output less. 
Answer – 7000 is acceptable. 
 

4. Question – We are a Texas company and are not registered with the Department of Workforce 
Solutions or have a certificate of Public Works.  Does this disqualify us? 
Answer – All prime contractors and subcontractors shall be registered with the New Mexico 
Department of Workforce Solutions and have obtained a certificate of said registration, prior to the 
date and time bids are due. 

 
5. Question – Where on the website are the drawings?  The city website only has the bid documents. 

Answer – There are no project drawings.  The project requirements are shown in the scope of 
Work in Section 3 of the bidding documents.    
 

All other provisions of the Contract Documents shall remain unchanged.  This addendum is hereby made 
part of the Contract Documents to the same extent as though contained in the original documents and 
itemized listings thereof. 
 
Each bidder is required to acknowledge receipt of each addendum in Section 3 of the Bid Proposal.  
Failure to do so could render the bid non-responsive. 
 
 
 



 

 

Plan holders:  As a courtesy, please fill out the information below and fax this page back to the 
City of Alamogordo, Attention: Barbara Pyeatt, Purchasing Manager at 575-439-

4117 or replying via e-mail to: bpyeatt@ci.alamogordo.nm.us 
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